

Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School

Issue 33: 9th June 2023 Phone: 01752 845463

Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher

Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead) Vicky Oakes (Deputy Headteacher and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

# "Honour one another above yourselves."

Romans 12:10

This week's value: **Respect** 

Dear parents and carers,

The children have returned to school full of the joys of summer! Our school rehearsals are in full swing and we are very much looking forward to sharing the production with you. The children really do have the most beautiful voices.

This week in school our value has been respect. In Collective Worship we explored the Bible story of Jesus and the Temple. The whole school helped with participating in the actions. We reflected on:

- How we can show respect to the places that we
- How we can show respect to others in our actions and with our words.
- How we can show respect to God and respect for people's religions and faith.

On Thursday Key Stage 2 went to the Royal Cornwall Show. We entered the Collage Competition in Key Stage 1, where the classes each made a collage of a Royal Castle out of natural materials. Year 3 created a Royal Crown using driftwood and clay, Year 4 have grown a collection of plants in recycled containers, Year 5 sewed a Royal Sash made up of their own crafted pieces and finally Year 6 created a Green Tea Party using salad plant. The children were fabulous on the trip. Thank you to all of our parent helpers. We hope that you had as good as time as we did.

Next week we have our intake meeting for the children joining us in Reception Class in September. This year is moving so quickly!

Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs Fletcher

# **Dates for your diary**

Friday 16th June

KS1 Rock pooling Trip

Friday 23rd June

Writing Exhibition

Parents welcome 2.30-3.00pm

Wednesday 28th June

**Sports Day** 

No After School Club following Sports Day due to meeting for all staff, all children finish at 3.15pm

Bag to School Collection (more information to follow)

Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th July

KS2 Production - 5.30pm Saltash Community School

Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> July

Tea and Talk - 2.45-3.15pm

Wednesday 19th July

Leavers' Service

Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July

Last day of term – no clubs, all children finish at 3.15pm



















### Achievement Awards

Halli in Reception Class deserves the achievement award this week for her continuous hard work. She has been trying really hard to make good choices and we are very proud of her. Well done.

This week's achievement award goes to Cory in Year 1 for coming back to school with a positive, hardworking attitude and approaching his phonics and writing tasks with enthusiasm. Well done Cory, keep up the good work.

Martha in Year 2 has grown in confidence during Year 2 and is such a confident and caring young lady. She came back to school after half term with the biggest smile and has produced some amazing work. Well done Martha, keep it up!

Olivia in Year 3 for her continuous fantastic efforts in all areas of school life.

Lacey in Year 4 has been a real superstar this week. She has returned to school after her holiday full of enthusiasm and keen to always try her best. In our maths this week, she has worked really hard. Well done Lacey.

Lewis G in Year 5 is a gentle and caring member of our class who offers thoughtful and kind suggestions during class discussions.

Ruben in Year 6 has worked so hard this week to create a fantastic display for our Royal Cornwall Show entry. His knowledge of plants and how to care for them is amazing and Mrs Williams is very proud of his achievements.

## Value Awards

Thomas in Reception Class is very respectful of others. He is kind and considerate and a great friend to all. He always makes good choices and thinks of others. Well done Tom.

This week's value award for respect goes to Darcie in Year 1 who has lovely manners and is respectful towards adults and classmates alike. She is thoughtful and caring towards others and is a great Year 1 role model.

Henry in Year 2 has a huge amount of respect for everyone around him and quietly gets on showing his respect for everyone in our class. Thank you Henry - you are a star!

Isla B in Year 3 is a very respectful person. She has respect for both adults and peers and for herself, she is a great role model for this value.

This week, Louis in Year 4 has shown a lot of respect in our learning. He has respected our environment and the living things within this and also shown respect to others in our classroom.

Kira in Year 5 is a wonderful role model and always is respectful to the adults at school and her classmates.

The Value Award goes to Izzy Oakes, Grace Davies and Rebecca Spanner. Mrs Williams is so proud of them working together this week and respecting each other to create a winning team. They have shown respect by working with each other's strengths and supporting each other to achieve great things

## Sports Report

### **County Hardball Cricket Finals**

On Monday our Cricket team travelled to St Austell for the County Hardball Finals. They played brilliantly all day against some very experienced teams and came a commendable 3rd. Well done team!

#### **Football Friendlies against Burraton**

On Wednesday our Girls A Team for next season (consisting of mainly Year 4's) played against Burraton Year 6 team. Playing together for the first time against much older opposition, they did really well to narrowly lose 3-0. A great performance girls, this bodes well for next season. Following on from the Girls, our Boys C Team played against, essentially, Burraton's A Team. Again, the Boys played really well, eventually losing a very tight game 3-1. Well done to everyone who played.

## This week in school we have...

Year 6 have been busy using their fraction knowledge to enter a maths competition run by Exeter Maths School. They designed some outstanding posters demonstrating Egyptian fractions (which are very different to ours!). They are in full swing with Joseph rehearsals, and it is sounding amazing already. They had a great day at the Royal Cornwall Show and Ruben put together our class entry, 'An Afternoon 'green' Tea', I'm sure it's going to be a winner!

This week Year 2 have been loving he sunshine and working super hard. They have begun a new unit of work about big cats and have learnt a lot about terrifying tigers. In maths they have been making tally charts and reading tables. They had great fun exploring clay and learning new ways of joining it together. They made some amazing shields and did some fantastic PE with Mr. Brown.

This week, Year 4 have finalised their wonderful entry to the Royal Cornwall Show - a selection of herbs, grown from seeds in a recycled bottles We have created our own bottle garden. In our science this week, we have begun our new topic 'Living things in their habitats' and we spent some time in the woods seeing what living things we could find.

This week Year 1 have been creating some rainbow fish artwork using mixed media after sharing the story, 'The Rainbow Fish'. They have also enjoyed listening to 'Tiddler' by Julia Donaldson and then imagining they are one of the fish to inspire their own writing.

This week has been a busy one in Year 3, we have been putting the finishing touches to the Royal Cornwall Show crown and starting our new English Unit 'The Secret of Black Rock'.

On Monday morning Reception class started their week by going on a Gruffalo hunt. They went all around to find clues and eventually ended up back in the classroom where they found a Gruffalo! This inspired some Gruffalo painting to go up in the classroom.

In English, Year 5 are continuing to write an adventure story based on Gorilla by Anthony Brown. This week they have been using adverbials, adjectives to describe taste and smell, repetition for effect and personification. In Maths, we are drawing and interpreting line graphs. During PSHE we have started our new topic Changing Me. This week the learning has been about self and body image. During RE, we are continuing to learn about the ten Gurus and what Sikhs believe. Finally, on Thursday we had an amazing time on our school trip to The Royal Cornwall Show.



















Reception









Year 3





Year 5







